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SUMMARY 

This Study Note provides the opportunity for the group to review the current 

guidelines provided to aerodrome meteorological offices in Doc 8896 – Manual 

of Aeronautical Practice, with regards to providing feedback on WAFC 

SIGWX forecasts.   

 

Action by the METP-WG/MOG is in paragraph 4 

1. INTRODUCTION 

1.1 This paper provides the opportunity for the group to review and update the guidelines 

provided to aerodrome meteorological offices regarding the provision of feedback on WAFC SIGWX 

forecasts.  

1.2 The current guidelines are not considered to be generating the most useful type of feedback 

that the WAFCs would like to receive, and the WAFCs would like to update the guidance contained within 

Doc-8896 – Manual of Aeronautical Practice. 

2. DISCUSSION 

2.1 It is the view of both WAFCs that the current guidelines given to aerodrome meteorological 

offices in Doc-8896 Appendix 5, regarding notifying the WAFCs about discrepancies in the SIGWX 

forecasts, are not generating useful feedback.  Most of the feedback being received relates to minor 

differences in NWP and is received after the SIGWX forecast has been issued.  This would not result in a 

correction being issued.   

2.2 The WAFCs propose that the emphasis in Doc-8896 Appendix 5 be changed to gather 

information on discrepancies between observed or reported weather phenomena and the SIGWX forecasts.  
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This information would be particularly useful for forecast verification purposes, and can be considered 

during the preparation of the next set of SIGWX forecasts.   

2.3 The WAFCs also propose extending the feedback window, as observed differences 

between the forecasts and meteorology are most likely to be identified during the validity period of the 

SIGWX forecast.   

2.4 The proposed changes to Doc-8896 are presented in Appendix A.   

3. CONCLUSION 

3.1 Having considered the revisions to Doc-8896 presented in Appendix A, the WAFCs invite 

the meeting to consider whether to approve these changes.  Accordingly, the group is invited to formulate 

the following draft action:  

Agreed Action 7/xx — Doc 8896 amendment, notifying WAFCs of discrepancies in 

SIGWX forecasts  

 

That, 

 

a) the METP-WG/MOG accepts the proposed updates to Doc-8896 – Manual of 

Aeronautical Practice as shown in Appendix A;   

 

and  

 

b) the METP-WG/MOG prepares a working paper for METP/4 to enable the necessary 

changes to Doc-8896 to take place.   

4. ACTION BY THE METP-WG/MOG 

4.1 The METP-WG/MOG is invited to: 

a) note the information contained in this paper; and 

b)  consider the draft action presented in 3.1. 

 

  



APPENDIX A – PROPOSED CHANGES TO DOC-8896 – Manual of Aeronautical Practice 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 



 

 


